VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

SEPTEMBER 3, 2008

Present by telephone:
  Geri Sistrunk




  Lamar Jackson

Present in person:
  Josh Quentzel




  Danny Myers 



  Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc.

Angela called the meeting to order at 5:25 p.m.  

It was agreed that minutes of the August 1, 2008 meeting would be approved at the next meeting.

Angela said the roof repair at both Emmons and Axtell was completed at the cost of $7,000.  She said the concrete company would be ready to begin work at Emmons in the next couple of weeks and were requesting a deposit of $41,000.  Danny made a motion to pay a deposit of $41,000 to Zaabadick Construction LLC for the concrete work around the Emmons Building.  Geri seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  Gordon said he had been told by the Town of Mt. Crested Butte that if CBMR did not begin the landscaping work between the Emmons Building and Mountaineer Square by the end of September the Town would do the work and deduct the cost from the CBMR deposit they were holding.  Angela said all the materials for work on the railings had been ordered and should arrive within a week or so.  Gordon confirmed that as soon as the materials arrived he would start installing the wire mesh and expected the work to take approximately 2 weeks, if the weather cooperated.

Angela said Time Warner was still working on installing modems for internet.  She said Crested Butte Electric had installed new cables but Time Warner had come back and requested additional runs of cable.  Angela said the cost would probably be a little higher than the originally quoted $3,000 but not by very much.
Angela said she was waiting for insurance quotes from the existing Farmers agent and a Travellers agent.  Both companies had agreed the wire mesh would satisfy their requirements and confirmed their quotes would be ready before the existing policy expired on September 19.  Geri suggested that once the new insurance was in place all owners should be notified so that they would have the opportunity to insure the interior of their unit with the same company.

Angela said Don McNurlin had telephoned to confirm that work had started on the 2007 audit and tax return.

After a short discussion it was agreed that Gordon should order new plastic passes.  Concern was expressed about the lack of parking spaces for the residential units, especially in the Emmons lot.  Gordon said he would meet with Ethan before the start of ski season and discuss the number of passes that CBMR employees required.  Geri said there had been discussion in the past about having bicycle racks in the parking lot and Gordon agreed to price the racks and report back to the Board.

Angela said they had been talking to a Grand Junction company about chimney inspections.  Geri confirmed that the association organized the chimney inspections but individual owners were invoiced for the work.

Angela said two proposals have been received regarding a feasibility study on the buildings.  She said Watson Advisors and West Elk Mountains Planning Group/Coburn Development, Inc. were all locally based companies and the Watson Advisors proposal was $20,000 and the West Elk proposal was $30,000.  Josh said he and Danny had met with Watson Advisors and said he intended to also meet with the other team, West Elk Mountains Planning Group/Coburn Development, Inc.  Gordon said he had spoken to a developer, Mike Siegel, who was too busy to submit a proposal for the feasibility study but was very interested in the proposal and had expressed interest in being the developer.
Geri expressed concern about committing to a feasibility study until more owners had paid their special assessment and the repair work had been completed and final costs were known.  Geri made a motion to delay a decision on the feasibility study until at least 80% of the special assessment funds had been received.  Lamar seconded the motion but after further discussion it was agreed that the board unanimously supported waiting until later in the month to make a decision on the feasibility study by which time the association should have received all of the special assessments.

Angela said the association presently had approximately $60,000 in the reserve fund and approximately $80,000 in the operating account with 32 owners still to pay their special assessment.  After a short discussion it was unanimously agreed that owners who had not paid their special assessment by October 1, 2008 would be charged interest at 12% per annum.   Angela had distributed an initial draft of the 2008/09 budget which kept dues at the same level for another year.  It was agreed that keeping the dues at the present level was favored.  Lamar asked that snow clearing line items be increased.  Angela agreed to circulate a more detailed budget to the board during the next week.  Geri confirmed that the budget could be approved by the board via email.
Josh suggested obtaining bids for painting the exterior wood of both buildings next spring and also cleaning and staining decks and staircases.  Gordon agreed to obtain quotes and report back to the board.  Geri asked if the stucco could also be painted but concern was expressed that it would be very expensive to do it all and perhaps the stucco painting would have to wait until 2010.

The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
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